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Barnstable County League of Sportsman’s Clubs Notes

21 Nov. 2024

Our meeting was held at The Cape Cod Beagle Club via in-person and ZOOM on November 21, 2024

There was a quorum - 10 out of 14 organizations present.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence-  

Minute- A motion was Made & Second to accept the Oct. minutes as written.

Treasurer's Report –  A Motion was Made & Second to accept the Treasures Report as read.

Bills and Debts:No bills  

Correspondence:None

Distinguished Guests –   No guests for this meeting!
Committees: 

MassWildlife -Jason Zimmer was present on Zoom and gave the following report:

MassWildlife Southeast District Report – November 2024  

· MassWildlife has continued to work with our legal counsel and the Firearms Recording Bureau and EOPSS to review and determine the impacts of the new gun law on hunters. We have posted updated guidance, which was cleared to post on the web here: https://www.mass.gov/info-details/hunting-with-a-firearm-in-massachusetts. 

·  EOPSS has also posted a third guidance document you can review here: https://www.mass.gov/doc/eopss-additional-guidance-3-2024-firearms-actmemorandum/download  

· The new 2025 Massachusetts Hunting & Fishing Guide books are now available at all MassWildlife offices. MassWildlife staff has delivered guides to many license vendors, and all of them will be delivered in advance of the December 1 start date of 2025 licenses.  

· Pheasant and quail stocking continues to go very well, with good quality birds and a lot of positive feedback from hunters.  

· Deer Archery season has been going very well so far, with the harvest numbers tracking to be a new State record. If things progress along the current trends, it is highly likely that we will see record harvests in Zones 10 & 11, and possibly a new statewide archery harvest record in addition to total harvest record. Obviously, a lot of factors can come into play between now and the end of the season (weather, etc) but it has been a great season to this point.  

· Most of you are likely aware that most of the State has been in some category of drought, with most areas in extreme drought. That, coupled with windy, dry weather, has resulted in extreme fire risk (red flag warning days) and hundreds of wildfires across the State. Even though we are expected to get a decent amount of rain this week, it is important that all outdoor users exercise extreme caution to prevent accidentally starting a wildfire. Please see MassWildlife’s statement on this issue here: https://www.mass.gov/news/wildfire-notice-for-outdoor-users  

· Many of you are also likely aware of the news story about a raccoon found dead in Eastham on the side of the road near the Wildcare wildlife rehab facility. The raccoon was loaded with porcupine quills and partially covered by a towel. Given the fact that there is no documented porcupine population in southeastern MA, it is highly suspected that the raccoon came from somewhere else in MA and was dumped there by a person. USDA APHIS Wildlife Services submitted the animal for rabies testing, and it tested positive. They are developing an enhanced surveillance plan and will be evaluating ORV baiting protocols. They have also submitted a DNA sample from the raccoon for analysis, as they have a very extensive DNA catalog from their efforts across New England, so they will likely be able to determine approximately where the raccoon came from. If you have any information regarding how this raccoon may have ended up in Eastham, please reach out to MassWildlife or USDA. 

·  Another important news story is the recent discovery of a new CWD-positive deer at a captive deer farm in NY. This is a different farm than the past discovery of CWD in NY, and the closest positive case of CWD to Massachusetts. New York is developing a response plan, but it is a good time to remind Massachusetts hunters of the requirements for bringing back meat from deer harvested in CWD-positive states and provinces (deboned meat and cleaned skull caps or finished taxidermy mounts only). The full CWD regulations can be found here: https://www.mass.gov/info-details/chronic-wasting-disease-cwd#:~:text=What%20is%20MassWildlife%20doing%20about,harvested%20deer%20for %20ongoing%20surveillance. 

·  During the first week of shotgun deer season, biologists from MassWildlife will be collecting the normal data (age, sex, weight, ABD, etc.), but we will also be collecting covid samples and CWD surveillance samples. The covid samples are part of a nationwide research project aimed at better understanding the modes of transmission of diseases between wildlife and humans, and participating in this project brings in $25,000 annually for MassWildlife to enhance our deer management program. 

·  In response to a request from the sporting community, MassWildlife has now completed the internal process to authorize the use of chukar partridge during the special winter gamebird hunting program (Jan 1-March 31, excluding Sundays. 

·  Southeast staff has been working during the past week to go out and collect all of the acoustic receiver moorings located in estuaries part of the diamondback terrapin research project. 

·  The building demolition project I have mentioned in prior reports is moving forward. A notice to proceed has been awarded to the winning bidder, and work should begin in December. As a reminder, all of the old buildings at the Sandwich Game Farm WMA will be removed, in addition to old foundations at Burrage Pond WMA and Noquochoke WMA. The pavilion at the old Sullivan Hatchery will also be removed. The building removal at the Game Farm is important, both as it will allow us to restore habitat, but it will also clear up any confusion regarding hunting setbacks on the WMA.  

· The Halfway Pond flume project is underway. This project aims to determine what, if any, impact the flume has on the surface water levels in Long Pond. We are working with Tighe & Bond to complete a study of the structure, which will ultimately determine if we can remove it or if we need to replace it. 

·  I am serving as the MassWildlife representative on a project team with DCR that includes an evaluation of the former Camp Cachalot property and, specifically, the building envelope. DCR has progressed with removing most of the old buildings, and this project will determine what direction they may go in creating a small day-use area and/or camping on the property. 

·  The Camp Edwards paraplegic hunt and archery deer hunt went very well. Two of the paraplegic hunters got shots at deer, but did not connect, and all of the hunters saw multiple deer, and good camaraderie and meals were had at the check-in building between hunts. During the archery hunt, a total of 7 deer were harvested.  

· The Hunter Share the Harvest program is going great so far and we are currently already at 3X the number of donations from last year, and we expect to end the season at least 5X last year’s donations. You can learn more about the program and how to donate (deer or financially) here: https://www.mass.gov/info-details/masswildlifes-hunters-share-the-harvest-program  

· Upcoming events/meetings: 

·  November 26: Living with Wild Turkeys in Massachusetts, Virtual – Join MassWildlife staff for a webinar to learn about wild turkey biology and behavior, as well as how residents can coexist with these beautiful birds. This event is hosted by the Tewksbury Public Library and will take place virtually via Zoom from 10:30–11:30 a.m. Registration is required; click here to register. 

·  December 4: Fisheries and Wildlife Board Meeting, Dalton – The December monthly business meeting of the Fisheries and Wildlife Board will be held at 4:00 p.m. at the Stationery Factory, 63 Flansburg Avenue, Dalton. 

·  December 9: Mentoring Mondays: Hunting and Fishing Q&A, Virtual – Get answers to your hunting and fishing questions during virtual mentoring sessions on the second Monday of the month! A panel of expert hunters and anglers will start each event with a brief presentation on a featured topic, then participants can ask questions about anything related to hunting or fishing in Massachusetts. December's featured topic is deer hunting. This event takes place virtually via Zoom from 6–7 p.m. Registration is required; click here to register. Once registered, you will receive an email with the event reminder and link to the meeting.

Questions:

Mike asked if he had heard anything since the meeting about the quail issue at the Cape Cod National Seashore? Jason answered that he had not heard anything.

Jim Hathway asked if there were any plans to stock quail at the old Sandwich Gamr Farm? Jason answered that they had not considered it, but he had no objections and would get back to us.

Mike asked about the new gun laws' impact on Hunting. Jason said so far the biggest impact seems to be on non-resident waterfowl hunters as well as the under 21/over 21 new guideline issues.

Jason E. Zimmer
District Supervisor,
Southeast Wildlife District,
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife,
195 Bournedale Road, Buzzards Bay, MA  02532
p: (508) 759-3406 | f: (508) 759-0381
mass.gov/masswildlife | facebook.com/masswildlife
Mass Marine Fisheries - Ross K. Kessler was present and gave this report:

Plymouth & Barnstable County League of Sportsmen Late Fall 2024 

Any questions or comments regarding the Division of Marine Fisheries? Please bring them to my attention at: ross.kessler@mass.gov
Subscribe to DMF advisories and updates:

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/MADMF/subscriber/new
Public Access:
· Salem Willows Park Pier – The pier is complete and open.   
· Unofficial opening was November 8

· Ribbon cutting event will be on Monday, Dec 2

· Construction bid came in at $4.8 million. Engineering $110 K. Demo of old pier ~$330K.  Total $5.24 million. DMF Rec Fund dedicated $2.0 Million.

· Materials submittals are being processed and materials are on order.
· DMF personnel are still working with the Trustees of Reservations on Martha’s Vineyard as a liaison supporting fishing rights on Chappaquiddick.
· Somerset, Slades Ferry- GZA is performing engineering services including permitting, planning, and design.
· Small Grant We have submitted our preferences to the governor’s office and should be awarding grants in the coming weeks.
 
Sportfish:

Striped bass have been under a rebuilding plan since 2019, leading to increasing management over the past five years. The linked document lays out scheduled meetings to discuss management options and how to comment on proposals. There is the prospect of additional striped bass fishery restrictions in the coming years, possibly even in 2025.

https://www.mass.gov/doc/111324-striped-bass-management-update-opportunity-for-public-comment-on-upcoming-management-board-decisions-in-response-to-2024-stock-assessment-results/download
Saltwater Fishing Derby closes on December 10.  Awards will be given out at the New England Boat Show in Boston. Boat show runs from Jan 8-12. The award ceremony will be on Saturday, January 11.

Right Whales:

DMF is expanding the scope of right whale conservation efforts conducted under its Protected Species Program and increasing staffing to meet those needs. The work is possible through an annual Congressional appropriation provided to the States. DMF is using these funds to:

· Expand our right whale aerial survey coverage

· Implement a passive acoustic monitoring network for right whales in Massachusetts state waters including: 

· Archival and real-time detection coverage

· Providing assistance for fishermen to comply with Atlantic Large Whale Take Reduction Plan regulations 

· Gear marking 

· Weak rope 

· Conducting on-demand gear research (ropeless fishing)

· Economic impact modeling and gear density study. 
Shellfish:

There is a Shellfish Advisory Panel that meets with some regularity.  

 The SAP was formally established by the MA Legislature in 2021. Its purpose is to provide enhanced communications between the Commonwealth of Massachusetts and members of the shellfish community on matters of interest to shellfish resources and shellfish fisheries. It is chaired by the Director of the Division of Marine Fisheries (or their proxy) and includes a diverse mix of stakeholders throughout the state, including state government officials, recreational and commercial harvesters, seafood dealers and processors, aquaculturists, researchers, conservationists, and municipal shellfish officials. The Panel meets at least two times annually to address critical shellfish-related issues.

If you wish to directly obtain future meeting notices and materials or have any questions about the SAP, please contact shellfishadvisorypanel@mass.gov 

Anadromous:

Wings Pond, Falmouth- 10 weirs were degraded. Removed 3, 1 coming out in the future. Rebuilt 1 and fortified others. Total cost was under $40K. 

CC Canal rebuilt ACOE weir in-house with a partnership with Bourne.

Eastham- Depot Pond culvert and passage were blocked. Performed permitting in-house and provided all labor. 29 acres of habitat restored.

Brewster - Stony Brook DMF paid for NOI ($40K) NRCS is paying to perform the work. 

 Ross Kessler 

 Massachusetts Division of Marine Fisheries

Recreational Fisheries’ program Public Access Coordinator

836 S Rodney French Boulevard
New Bedford MA 02744
ross.kessler@state.ma.us 
(508 742-9738

Mass. EPO’s– Lt Patrick Grady Did Attend via Zoom & Gave The Following Rport:

· Officers are investigating a hunting accident in the quail fields at Crane WMA. A hunter was hit in the chest with pellets while hunting. Hunter reports he received welts on his chest but did not seek medical attention and continued to hunt.

· Officers received reports of pheasant hunters shooting too early at Crane WMA. Officers conducted early morning patrols and did not hear any early shooting.

· Officers are following up on numerous illegal tree stands within 500ft of dwellings without homeowners' permission and illegal tree stands with spikes drilled into trees. Also, checking on reports of baited tree stands.

· Officers have been checking numerous deer and pheasant hunters. Several violations for tagging, hunting license, failure to check deer with 48hrs and no stamps. 

· Officers have assisted in the JBCC Controlled Paraplegic and Archery Hunts. 

· Officers have also been conducting recreational and commercial marine fisheries patrols/inspections.

· Officers have had multiple violations/citations for over the limit and undersized Tautog. One case had 23 undersized Tautog.

· Citations issued for commercial lobstermen in possession of V-notched lobsters. 

· Conducting closed area boat patrols for illegal recreational lobster gear. Recreational lobster season closed on November 1st.

· Officers have been responding to multiple complaints of illegal dirt bike/ATV activity. Officers conducted several targeted ATV operations and issued numerous citations. These operations will continue as we keep receiving complaints.   

Lt. Patrick Grady, M50
Massachusetts Environmental Police
Joint Base Cape Cod Fire Station
3132 Richardson Road
Camp Edwards, MA 02542 

Cape Cod National Seashore – Did Not Attend-No Report: 

Mass State Council of Sportsmen -Meeting:

 The last meeting of the MSC was held on November 3rd via Zoom:

Legislation: Gave an update on H4885/Chapter135! 

President Reported: He had received some information about Somerset County in Maine issuing a warning not to consume any Deer or Turkeys harvested in that County due to a High Level of PFAS Contamination.

2025 Annual Supper Raffle: They are looking for Donations so they can get the Start Date in January!It will end, and the drawing will be on June 1, 2025! 

Hunter Education: Bristol County Agriculture School has been inquiring about the possibility of having a Hunter Safety Coarse on Campus for their Students! Council Secretaery Peter Bernard will be working on this. 

Annual State Council Banquet: Still on Hold While Looking for a Venue!

DFW Board Meeting: In Westborough Headquarters on Nov. 13th   in Person & Zoom 10:00AM, there was a Wild Trout Management Plan Presentation. The Board then discussed some proposed Fishing Regulation Changes which were somewhat controversial among the members, but it was proposed and approved to go to Public Hearing. The next meeting of the Board will be on Dec. 4th at 4:00PM at the Stationery Factory in Dalton, MA. Zoom will be questionable! (Once again, anyone who would like to listen in, just let me know, and I can forward you the link if one is available.) 

Massachusetts Conservation Alliance (MCA)- Meeting Nov. 13th  via Zoom:

Finances: Treasures Report Approved as Read.  
 Fundraising Raffle: Raffle for this season will be kicked off at the Big E Sportsman’s Show in February. Thanks to Mark G., we have a Fishing Trip donated, and we are now accepting donations. Last year, County League donations were in the $200-$500 value range.

Lobbying Fund: Still accepting donations for any future expenses, so please continue to spread the word. Individual sportspersons can go to the following link and donate by credit card whatever they can, no matter how small or big, as it is all needed.

Donate today to the MCA Sportsmen's Action Fund (revv.co) 

Or if they prefer, they can send a check:

Make the check out to the Worcester County League, and in the notes, indicate it's for the MCA Lobbyist Fund.

Mail it to: Worcester County League 

                P.O. Box 766 

                West Boylston MA 01583  

MCA Website: https://www.massconservationalliance.org    

If you go there, you will see a calendar that will post our upcoming meetings, what we have been working on, funds that we have collected, and what we are doing with them.

Email address list: If you go to the website, you will see a link where you can enter your email to receive updates regarding regulations and legislation important to the sporting community of Massachusetts (address needed so we can provide you with your Senator and House Rep Information).

Legislation -  Mr. Foster attended to defend the DFW over a controversial posting GOAL had sent out to its members about the New Gun Law and not offering or having a process to refund Out of State License Holders. Out of State License Holders have been asking for a refund because their ability to now hunt in the state has been extremely compromised, and they have been told DFW does not have a process to accomplish refunds. It was discussed about sending letters to the Governor's Office requesting these refunds!

The next meeting of MCA is on Dec. 11th  8PM By Zoom: Anyone wishing to attend may contact President Veloza and he will forward the link to you!

Meeting Adjourned at 9:30PM

Mass Jr, Conservation Camp Committee : 

 Still Need Fund Raising Ideas to continue to Fund This Very Important Scholarship. With $6000 in the fund and spending $1100 for a camper, this fund will not last very long. Steve Albright, Mark Galkowski & Bobby George are the committee members to work on this; contact them with any of your ideas!! The committee did have a meeting and are looking at a possible Fund Raising Raffle for a Black Powder Gun. More details will follow soon, hopefully, they can get it together.

We are open for Camper Candidates for 2025!! 

Old Business:

 Rabies program Charlie Lewis: Reported on the raccoon that was left dead in the Wildlife Center driveway. It is being tested for Rabies, the feel it most likely be positive, but with the porcupine quills in it, because there are no registered porcupines on Cape Cod, they believe it came from elsewhere off Cape. Investigation is ongoing, and more information will follow.

Clothing: Charlie will be ordering additional clothing items for this season. 

CCNS Pheasant Program: With this program discontinued, we need to stay on top of the possibility of stocking quail in the area. I haven’t heard anything from anyone about the possibility of stocking quail. We left it at the meeting that the Park Service and the Division had a few ideas they were going to look into, like the possibility of not stocking for recreation but supplementing and increasing the population of native quail. Obviously, this will not happen this year, but I will start turning up the pressure after the holidays. Hopefully, with the new administration in DC, The Dept. Interior will be much more cooperative.

Chukar Partridge Requested to DFW 7 Person Board: I have been in contact with Mr. Zimmer and this request has been approved, the 2025 permits list Chukar as an approved species to stock. It was too late to get in the 2025 abstracts, but I was assured it will be listed in the 2026 Abstracts.

The State Council & Mass Conservation Alliance Donations: A motion was made, seconded, and approved to donate a $250 Bass Pro/Cabela's Gift Card to each organization's raffle this year.

New Business:
Standish Gun Show: The show will be Feb. 8th 9AM - 5PM and Feb 9th 9AM - 1PM, we will once again be running the Raffle Ticket Sales Table for the MA. State Council. Volunteers are needed!

NWTF Gun Raffle Calender: A motion was made, seconded and passed to purchase one ($50) for the County League!

Nomination for Marc Cohen: A delegate of the League submitted a request that the League consider nominating Mr. Marc Cohen, former owner of the Powerderhorn Outfitters, for a MA Sportsman’s Council Lifetime Achievement Award and possibly have him inducted into the MA Sportsman’s Council Hall of Fame. A motion was made, seconded, and carried to go forward with the nomination request.

West Barnstable Deer Club: An application for membership was received from The West Barnstable Deer Club. A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously passed to accept their membership upon payment of annual dues!! Welcome back West Barnstable Deer Club     

For The Good of the Order: March 8th The Cranberry Country Longbeards will hold there Annnual Banquite at the same location as last year (John Alden Sportsman’s Club in Plymouth) see Chris Burnham for details. December 14th Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club Annual Chritmas Party (Prime Rib Dinner) $35 see a club member for tickets. One of our Delgates from the Setter Club of NE, Jim Hathaway, has decided to start raising Bob-White Quail, anyone looking to purchase any can contact him.

Next Meeting: Next Meeting (unless we have an emergency) because of the Holiday will be on January 23rd  at Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club, (199 MacArthur Bldv. Bourne MA.)  

Adjournment: 

The meeting adjourned at 9:15PM.

Mike Veloza         e-mail: mveloza@aol.com 

John Mawhinney  e-mail: john_mawhinney@comcast.net 




